Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes

May 12™ 2015~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Highway Garage

Members: Tracy Wood — Chair, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, and Dave Nickerson-Selectmen Representative Attending:
Cray, Goodwin, Smith, Wood and Coordinator Lonergan.

Meeting Minutes: April 14™ 2015 meeting minutes were read. Motion: A motion was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Cray
to accept the meeting minutes. Vote: Affirmative — Unanimous.

Financials: The Commission reviewed April’s revenues and expenses. Lonergan updated that at last week’s BOS meeting there was a
discussion regarding zero —based budgeting.

Town Park: The BOS addressed the concerns at the Town Park and site was cleared of debris from the demolition of the two
buildings last winter.

Space Needs Committee Update: Tracy Wood a member of the committee reviewed the SNC progress to date. The Commission
discussed the need to develop a plan for the future building at STP.

Before & After School: Lonergan will work on advertising for the vacancy anticipated for the start of the program in Fall 2015.

Summer Day Camp: Lonergan updated eight campers have already registered for summer day camp, and that the early registration
discount ends on Friday so more are expected to register by then.

T-Ball: We have two teams this year with a total of fifteen players. This year’s sponsors are BarnZ’s Cinema & Rusty’s Towing.
Discussion was held to run 6U softball teams through WRBR for the girls and let the boys go to Tilton-Northfield League. As our t-ball
numbers have declined over the years it would be in the best interest of the kids to make the move to the other leagues.

Tennis Lessons: The Rec will be offering tennis lessons Monday-Friday, July 20-24" at the WRHS.

Beaches: Lonergan updated the Rec is still looking for lifeguards and that she has contacted the Laconia Athletic & Swim Club as they
offer classes and kids might be still looking for jobs.

Criminal Background Checks: Lonergan provided the Commission with the Fact Sheet from DES “Overview of Youth Skill Camp
Certification of Criminal Background Checks”. Lonergan noted that volunteers are screened and the Challenger Sports who runs our

summer soccer day camp is in compliance with the State of NH.

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 9" at the Highway Garage 7:00pm.
Meeting adjourned 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission.



